
PLANNING & ZONING DEPARTMENT 

307 Vine Street
 
Jonesboro. AR 72401
 
(870) 932-0406 Voice 
(870) 336-3036 Fax
 
W'VIW.jonesboro.org
 

May 14,2009 

Associated Engineering 
Pattick Lemley 
103 S. Church St. 
Jonesboro, AR 72403 

Re: Request tor Right Way Vacation- Portion of Leroy S1. 

Dear Mr. Lemley: 

The City of Jonesboro is in receipt of your request for right of way vacation of a 
p011ion of Leroy Street located north of Oliver Street, East of Donald Street, Dudley's 
Subdivision, 1sl Addition, adjacent to Nettleton Public Schools, within the City of 
Jonesboro, as shown on the attached abandonment sketch. 

Both the Planning and Engineering Departments have reviewed your request and 
concur with the granting of such right of way vacation due to the location of said 
property. The undersigned recommend approval by City Council. 

If you require any additional information, please advise us at your convenience. 

S~inCerelY' .. 

/~ 

Otis T. Spriggs. AICP 
Planning Director 
City Jonesboro, AR 

Michael Morris, P.E., CFM 
Engineering Dept. 

cc: Donna Jackson, City Clerk 


